
 

Autumn 2  - Newsletter  - 11/09/2025 

Message from Mrs Sherwood 

You will have noticed, no doubt, our wonderful Outdoor Classroom, which was bought for school by the 

PTA. We have already started using it, but our 'Grand Opening' will be on 24th September. Throughout the 

day all the children will have a chance to go into the classroom for a story with their teachers. We will have 

a ribbon cutting ceremony with the first class of children and the PTA committee members. We are very 

grateful to everyone who contributed towards this.  

During the week commencing 13th October we will be holding open mornings and afternoons for 

prospective parents of children that are due to start Nursery and Reception in September 2026. If you know 

of any neighbours, friends or family that are looking for school and nursery places, please tell them about 

our events and they can book by calling our school office on 01763 243392. 

If you should need to speak with your child's class teacher, it is usually best to catch them at collection time 

in the afternoon, not the morning as drop off is a busy time, or alternatively, please send an email to the 

school office, admin@icknieldwalk.herts.sch.uk with a brief outline of your query and the office will then 

contact the class teacher, and we will get back to you as soon as possible. 

Please remember to remove earrings each morning before school. If your child's ears were pierced during 

the summer holidays and have not yet fully healed, please cover the ears with micropore tape before 

sending your child to school. Once healed, remove the earrings before school and put them back in again 

when you get home. We will be lenient for the first week or so but please do all you can to ensure that 

earrings are removed as soon as possible. It is for safety reasons that we ask that children do not wear 

earrings to school. 

What's on 
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Year Group Meetings 

Thank you to those parents who have attended their year group meetings. Please see the upcoming 

meetings below. If you can come to the meeting you will be able to find out more about what your child 

will be learning over the coming year and how you can support your child's learning.  

Reception  -  Thursday 18th September, 2.45pm - in the school hall 

Year 3  - Friday 12th September, 2.45pm - in Swift class 

If you are unable to attend your child's year group meeting, please don't worry, notes will be available upon 

request a few days after the meeting. 

Our learning topics this term 

In the nursery the children will be following a topic of ‘Marvellous Me’ for the whole of the autumn term. 

Talking about families and friends and thinking about their feelings. They will even do some hand and feet 

printing. For the second half of the term, we will also be looking at Winter Festivals, including Diwali and 

Christmas.  

Reception’s topic is Into The Woods, they will be thinking about stories set in a woodland, such as 

Goldilocks and the Gruffalo. They will retell the stories and draw maps and plans. For the second half of the 

term, they will also have a Winter Festivals focus.  

In Year 1, the children will be learning about the school grounds and local area as part of our 'Where Do I 

Live?' topic. They will be exploring key features of Royston and will be comparing features of a town and a 

village. The children will also learn about the four countries of the United Kingdom and their capital cities. 

They will be studying and retelling the story of the Three Little Pigs. After half term, our topic will be Toys. 

In history, the children will compare old and new toys. We will learn about the history of a teddy and make 

a timeline. We will have a visit from a theatre group and will learn about different toys.  

Over the autumn term, the Year 2 children will be following two topics. Firstly, they will be studying the 

Great Fire of London; this will include writing diaries in the style of Samuel Pepys. They will have a visit 

from a theatre group, to help them imagine what life was like during the great fire. They will then be 

looking at the theatre and pantomimes. They will write their own traditional tales and make puppets to 

help tell their stories.  

In Year 3 the children begin to look at British history in chronological order.  This term we will study from 

the Stone Age, through Iron Age (The Celts) and on to the Roman Britain.  In science they will be looking at 

rocks, fossils and soil this term.  We also have our school trip to Celtic Harmony. 

The Year 4 topic this term is the Amazon rainforest; this involves a study of biomes and South America. 

They will be looking at all who live in the rain forest and think about deforestation and the impact this is 

having.  

If you require more detailed information about what your child is learning, please look at the curriculum 

page on our Website.  



Recorder Clubs 

Mrs Atkins will be starting recorder clubs for Year 3 and Year 4 on Thursday 18th September.  Year 4 

Recorder Club will take place on a Thursday morning  straight after morning registration.  Year 3 Recorder 

Club will take place on a Thursday afternoon in the school hall, 3.15-3.45pm with collection from the dining 

room.  If your child would like to join one of the clubs, please email the school office with Recorder Club as 

the title, your child's name and class.    

Help us with reading  - Meeting on 24th September 

We actively encourage parents, carers and grandparents to come and hear children read in school.  This 

means that children are reading more frequently, getting more practise and our reading helpers report that 

it is great to see how well the children progress.  It is wonderful to see our children showing off their 

reading skills to our volunteers.  At 3.00pm on 24th September, Mrs White will be holding a meeting in 

school for reading volunteers.  This meeting will be a refresher for those who have read with children 

before and an introduction for those who are interested in volunteering.  Mrs White will speak briefly about 

safeguarding and how to hear children read in school.  All volunteers need a school DBS check, the office 

staff will help you to apply for one.  

FLU  - Nasal spray immunisations 

Vaccination UK will be visiting school on Friday 26th September to undertake flu immunisations for children 

in Reception to Year 4.  The immunisation is a nasal spray.  Please note, your child will only receive the 

vaccine IF you have registered your child with Vaccination UK and given consent.  Link below will take you 

to the Vaccination UK consent area of their website. 

https://bed.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2025/hertfordshire 

Please contact Vaccination UK with any queries that you may have by sending an email to:  

Hertfordshire@v-uk.co.uk  or by calling 01462 427 008. 

FREE SCHOOL MEALS – ARE YOU ELIGIBLE? 

If you are in receipt of qualifying benefits and have not yet registered for Free School Meals, or wish to 

check your eligibility please register online at Free school meals | Hertfordshire County Council  

Even if your child currently receives universal free meals in Reception to Year 2 you should still complete 

the application as other education benefits will be automatically registered. Registering for FSM could 

result in extra funding coming into school to support learning and additional activities for all pupils, which 

the school might not otherwise be able to afford.  It really makes a difference to our budget and thus to 

your children’s learning opportunities.  

Please be assured that the whole process is confidential and there is no way for your child to be identified 

when having their free lunch.  Please use the eligibility checker link above or contact Sue Barrett or Sarah 

Childs in the office and they will support you.  

https://bed.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2025/hertfordshire
mailto:Hertfordshire@v-uk.co.uk
https://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/services/schools-and-education/at-school/free-school-meals/free-school-meals.aspx#reception


Smartphone Free Childhood Parents' Group 

At the end of last year, we sent out communication on how best to support our children around 

smartphone and social media use, inspired by the work of the Smartphone Free Childhood  (SFC) grassroots 

movement.  Some of our parents have since then set up a WhatsApp group to discuss this topic.  

The SFC parents’ group would like to find out more about your views on this topic.  Please find the link to a 

short, anonymous survey. The group note that it will only take five minutes to fill it in and that it would 

really help them better understand the issues involved. Please fill it in if you can.  

SFC Parent Survey 2025 

The survey will be open for two weeks from yesterday and the parent group will send out the results (via 

the school office) as soon as possible after that. Thank you! 

Best regards,  

Smartphone Free Childhood Parents' Group 

PTA News 

 

 

Tickets for the Bingo evening and the school disco, are both on sale. Please visit https://www.pta-

events.co.uk/iwfspta 

The PTA will send out a volunteers request soon. If you would like to join to volunteers WhatsApp group, 

please join using this link https://chat.whatsapp.com/EJMqbP2Fm9S4A7nZoNw6ea?mode=ems_copy_c 

https://www.smartphonefreechildhood.org/
https://bit.ly/SFC_ParentSurvey_2025
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/iwfspta
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/iwfspta
https://chat.whatsapp.com/EJMqbP2Fm9S4A7nZoNw6ea?mode=ems_copy_c


Help us to raise money for our school 

 

 

BeeZee Bodies - Healthy snacks 

 



 



Extra curricular activities/Events in and around Royston/Useful information 

 

 

 



 

Royston Book Fair returns on Saturday 27 September 2025 (12–4 pm) at Royston Parish Church. Part of the 

Royston Arts Festival, the fair brings together more than 30 authors for an afternoon of talks, readings, and 

book signings – a wonderful opportunity for young readers and their families to discover new books and 

meet writers in person.  The Book Fair is free to attend and all are welcome. It’s a fantastic way to celebrate 

reading for pleasure, support local authors, and be part of the wider Royston Arts Festival.  Full details, 

including the author line-up, can be found at www.roystonbookfair.co.uk. 

https://www.roystonbookfair.co.uk/


 

 

  



 

Weblinks that can help you 

NSPCC - Online safety. 

Smartphone Free Childhood 

Angels Support (ASD & ADHD) 

Herts CC Relationship advice 

Families Feeling Safe 

NESSIE - Positive Mental Health - Lots of talks and courses to help you and your child with their mental 

health. 

Supporting Family Links - Promoting Strong Family Relationships with children up to the age of 12, lots of 

online courses to help. 

Herts CC Cost of living resources - cost-of-living-flashcard (thegrid.org.uk) 

North Herts Family Support Services - www.hertsfamilycentres.org 

www.supportinglinks.co.uk - Workshops/training courses for parents/carers of children (up to age 25). 

BeeZee Bodies  - www.beezeebodies.com 

North Herts Special Provision updates - look here for SEN and Behaviour support 

Free School Meals 

Neurodiversity Support Hub   

Lumi Nova - Fun digital therapy for childhood anxiety - https://luminova.app/ 

Mind Hertfordshire Network - https://www.withyouth.org/ 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/social-media/chat-apps/
https://smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk/alternatives
https://angelssupportgroup.org.uk/
https://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/services/schools-and-education/childcare-and-advice-for-parents/parents-and-family-support/parents-and-family-support.aspx
https://familiesfeelingsafe.co.uk/
https://nessieined.com/hertfordshire-parents
https://www.supportinglinks.co.uk/
https://thegrid.org.uk/assets/cost-of-living-flashcard.pdf
https://www.hertsfamilycentres.org/
https://www.supportinglinks.co.uk/
https://www.beezeebodies.com/
https://tinyurl.com/DSPLnews
https://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/services/schools-and-education/at-school/free-school-meals/free-school-meals.aspx
https://luminova.app/
https://www.withyouth.org/

